

YASCNA Agenda

Date: 06-13-21

Open with Serenity Prayer @ 8:05 am

12 Traditions –Bryer

12 Concepts – Joe

Service Prayer – Jason

Roll Call and GSR Reports

	Group Name	Representative	GSR/Alt	Avg.	New	Donation	Notes
1	A New Light	Nick	GSR	15	0	\$45.00	
2	Basic Text Study	Lori B	GSR	15	1	\$48.00	
3	Brothers in Recovery	Kyle	GSR	4	0	\$40.00	
4	Candellight	Mychelle	GSR	15	2	\$0	
5	Dopless Hope Fiend	Jason M	GSR	25	11	\$55.00	
6	Girls Gone Clean	Barbara F.	Rep	50	3	\$57.00	
7	Gratitude Too	Joe T	GSR	30	4	\$20.00	
8	Lost & Found	Garret	GSR	45	5	\$10.00	
9	Lunar Nooner	Darby	GSR	10	0	\$113.00	
10	No Addict Left Behind	Suspended					
11	No Matter What	Jessica	GSR	18	2	\$75,00	
12	We Do Recover	DJ	rep				Possible move to the park
13	Safety in Numbers						Temporarily closed (Suspended)

Note: 9 of _11_ GSRs are present. Quorum **is** / is not established.

Officers and Reports:

Chair- John G. missed H and I subcommittee meeting I attended BBQ everything is going well. I would like to thank everyone for letting me be of service.

Vice Chair – Stephanie B. So grateful to be here and to be clean! Things are moving along! The last BBQ was another success and Aaron killed it with the Carne Asada! The T-shirts have come in and they were inventoried. We had half a dozen discrepancies but Bailey is getting those worked our. The shirts will go up for sale on the 19th at Watson Lake! I'm

YASCNA Agenda

really looking forward to the event! I missed the H&I subcommittee meeting this month and also will be unable to attend PR meeting also due to medical treatments. I intend to be at all subcommittee meetings next month! In loving service Stephanie.

RCM1- See attached Reports and Flyers

RCM2- Position Empty

H & I –Elana Another successful month, going smooth. Only issue is not being able to have a group text for more than 20 people. Constantly getting more people and having orientations for new subcommittee members.

H&I Vice Chair:

PR –Vincent: We will have a phonenumber orientation next week at our meetings. If you're on the phonenumber list and haven't been oriented please be there. We contacted PVPD about making a presentation and to provide officers with our blue cards. Still waiting to hear back. We have an over abundance of racks and IPS, if you know of locations that need them let us know. Working on new places to reach out to for H&I and locations for literature racks. We will be spending \$213.35 on literature.

Activities- Aaron: Today we are reporting on may 22nd cookout at Granite Creek Park we had a total expense of \$343.00 we brought in \$575.00 this leaves a profit of 232.00. We are asking that we keep this money today and use it to find the upcoming June 19th event. This will give us a budget of \$482.00 for this Watson Lake event.

Treasurer- Ray P Expenses Phone lines still paying for \$76.00 spent last month spent \$713.13 lit Storage \$160.00 spent up to date on storage 20X10 Canopy purchase 1st aid kit \$481.51 Bought T-Shirts bought \$2635.06 End Bal \$3227.34 manageable level \$250.00 we will pay region next month

Vice Treasurer -Dave M.

Literature – Kirk C.

Secretary –Crystal N Glad to be back and will check the mail next area meeting.

Break @ 8:42am Reconvened @ 9:01

Note: _9_of 11_ GSRs are present. Quorum **is** / is not established.

Barbara S: NACONA report We meet 2nd sat of every month group is doing in person and zoom trying to have every area get involved. Never alone Never again is the theme. We need art work, September is when we need by. We do need a hotel person and a liaison to cover all three areas go to NACONA website and \$9000.00 was sitting in Verde valley bank account this was sitting there. Need members!

Trent C regional H and I we need a lot more people to be a sponsor if interested I can put you in touch with the person that is in charge of this, if you want to be badged to be a panel member in the prisons, we use google meets. We need some more behind the walls carrying the message. Working on a meeting for the youth.

YASCNA Agenda

Open Forum: Open forum Nick states that another place is opening back up and would like to start

John G reporting that we will no longer have a meeting here next to Cloud Slingers

Nick states that Rich would love to have us back, Barb states Girls Gone clean can have meeting there at Safe Harbor. Dave M states that we did hold area meetings outside at Fain Park. John G states that we can have meetings outside. DJ states we could possibly use Jason's recovery house.

Dj states that we need to be respectful of our meeting places. There were some issues with trash cans on fire and buildings been broken into.

Trent states we need to educate everyone. Trent states we need to take the opportunity to educate everyone, take the new comers to the side and one on one. Barb B states Girls Gone Clean takes their trash and even more we need to make the place cleaner than when we came in.

Aaron I am concerned that I need to pick up the canopy to take to storage. Ray states canopy weighs about 113 pounds, there are sandbags with it as well we need to put it sand in to hold canopy down. We should buy a raffle spinner for events.

John G wants to ask GSRs to vote on spending money on a raffle spinner Activities can purchase the raffle spinner due to having a floating budget.

Dave M needs some more printing supplies Vince states that PR has the budget for the printing supplies.

Old Business: approve guidelines changes and H and I statement of willingness

New Business: get cleaning supplies for the new meeting place.

Expenses: Treasures final Report Ray Starting 3227.34 income \$1058.58 \$20.00 for rent end \$4265.89

End of Business

Close Meeting: 1st Mychelle____ 2nd Joe T____

Meeting adjourned @ 9:43 am with 3rd Step Prayer.